
 

 

 

 

Dear PWSD #2 Resident, 

 

In 2022, PWSD#2 applied for a DNR grant for an engineering report.  We received that grant. As a result of the 

study completed by Horner & Shifrin, Inc. a number of areas were noted for improvements; including replacing 

water mains, hydrants and valves, security requirements, well and tank improvements, and the addition of a 

fifth well due to population growth in the district. This report is available for review at the water district office at 

2345 State Highway B in Oak Ridge. We then applied for ARPA funds and were unfortunately denied. 

In order to make the improvements that the customers of this district deserve and need, we will be asking the 

public to approve a bond issue on the April 4th ballot. This bond will give the district the option to make smaller 

payments on low interest loans. It is our desire to make the necessary improvements, as the district grows and 

expands over the next several years, without passing the cost to the customers.   

We invite you to join us at the next board meeting on March 15 at 6:00 p.m. at the water district office.  

 

Respectfully, 

Tim Heise, Board President 

Robert Smith, Vice President 

Gale Crites, Board Member 

Kenny Spooler, Board Member 

Karlios Hinkebein, Board Member 

Cody Pfeiffer, Operator 

Jill Spooler, District Clerk 


